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From your 

Commander and 

0fficers:  

 

 

 

May the magic of this 

holiday season fill 

your heart with joy 

and happiness that 

lasts all year long. We 

wish you all the best 

this holiday season! 

 

 

 

   

These next words are 

from a letter written 

by John Shropshire of 

the Texas 5th. He was 

camped on the Rio 

Grande on December 

26th, 1861, and would 

have preferred that 

the enemy was there 

instead: 

 

Dear Carrie, We 

arrived at this place 

last night, our mules & 

oxen broke down, 

having been out 36 

hours without water. 

We came a new road 

nearly all the way 

from Fort Davis. The 

road was very heavy, & 

water was very scarce. 

Our horses are all in 

as good condition as 

could be expected, all 

poor & some of them 

very poor. Christmas 

day 1861 will be 

remembered a long 

time by this Regmt, not 

a man of which I guess, 

but would have gladly 

been at home. I 

thought of you many 

times & hoped that you 

were enjoying a good 

time. The eggnog & 
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good things you had 

to eat I sincerely hope 

you had the good 

appetite to enjoy. I 

could have enjoyed a 

dinner with you 

amazingly. … I can not 

say how much glory we 

will gain, but I can say 

that we will have done 

as much hard work as 

any other soldiers in 

the Confederate 

service. Cavalry on the 

march have a hard time 

at best on the march 

but especially do they 

suffer when they 

march through a 

wilderness when a 

scarcity of every 

thing essential to 

comfort prevails. I 

candidly confess I 

never would have come 

this way had I imagined 

the country was so 

mean. In after years 

when Charlie’s grand 

children get old this 

country will be used 

for raising sheep. If I 

had the Yankeys at my 

disposal I would give 

them this country and 

force them to live in 

it. 

I intended to write 

you a long letter but 

can not write for the 

men around me. Send me 

by mail all the good 

news you can get 

through by mail. I can 

not write any more. As 

soon as we get into 

quarters, I will write 

you again Good bye. 

Write to me every day.  

God Bless you & 

Charlie. 
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